Parks & Recreation Council
LOCATION: Trap Pond State Park Nature Center
33587 Bald Cypress Lane

Laurel, DE 19956
Thursday, May 7, 2015
9:30 a.m.
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Esther Knotts
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Steve Savidge


Ron Vickers


Greg Abbott

Gary Focht 



I.
Introductions/Announcements
Chairman Ron Mears called the Council meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.
 II.  
Official Business/Council Activities

A. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Ron Mears asked for Council approval of the February 2015 meeting minutes. Greg Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Joe Smack seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously. 

B. Chairman’s Report:

The Chairman welcomed staff and Council.  


C.  Council Member Reports:


      1.  Fort Delaware Society – Edie Mahoney reported. 


 The Society will not be running the Sutler’s Shop this year.  They will be concentrating on

Outreach. 

June 6th is the Kids Fest event.  It is a family event featuring period games such as hoops and bean bag toss.  Other activities will include face painting and bird house making.

2.  Natural Areas Advisory Council – Jim White reported.
The Council is trying to designate a natural area at White Clay Creek State Park.  They are also trying to designate an area beyond the ball fields at Lums Pond.
The Council had a meeting with Mike Valente to determine if we can assist their agency with the designation of natural areas they own.
3.  Wildlife Management Committee – Clyde Shipman reported.
There is a record number of Bald Eagles’ nests (6) in State Parks this year.

This year the Division had the worst deer hunt ever at Deerfield, only 7 deer were taken.  Next year the hunt will not take place on the golf course.  Instead, the hunt will take place at another location in the Park.

Next year there will be an additional 600 acres available to be hunted at White Clay Creek.  Access is limited to that area and Ray stated that the land may be up for competitive bid to a hunt club.  This property was formerly hunted by the DuPont family. Greg Johnson asked where the property is located.  Ray stated that it is part of the Big Pond Tract near Pleasant Valley.  Hunting on this property will be extremely difficult because of our legal obligations. 
Ray shared information regarding the various criteria that the Division uses to allow hunters to hunt on State Park property including lotteries and the master hunter group.

Residents near Thompson’s Island Preserve have requested a deer hunt this year.  The Division is working to try and make that happen.

Stewardship staff is at the lowest level since 2002 with only 4 employees this year.


      4.  Resident Curatorship – Joe Smack reported. 


No new applications have been received since the last report.  

The Wolfe House curatorship is being conducted by the Sussex County Land Trust.  They never applied for a building permit. (Cultural Resources Manager Jim Hall confirmed this information with the County government.) Therefore, if they do finish the work on the property, they will not receive a certificate of occupancy because they don’t possess the permit.  Jim has asked them for proof of insurance coverage.  The work on this property should have been completed 5 years ago.  Currently they are working to make the property ADA compliant but they have not worked with the State ADA Board.    
There is an issue with the contract the Division has with Delaware Military Education Foundation at Burton Hall in Fort DuPont.  Burton Hall was supposed to be turned into a military education museum but the Foundation decided they wanted to stay in the duplex which was originally slated to house them temporarily until renovations at Burton Hall were finished.  Now the Foundation intends to make the duplex into the museum. At this time, the contract does not allow for that change and Jim Hall, does not feel that the duplex is conducive for use as a museum. A museum would not maintain the integrity of the property in keeping with the original use as military housing.  The work needed to make the duplex compliant with public access is extensive.  
Curatorships are being actively sought for many other properties.  Joe stated that the Cleaver House at Port Penn is, “not good”.  There are holes in the roof and, “things are ram-shackled.”  He feels it would be very difficult to find someone interested in investing the amount of money necessary to repair the property.  

Ron Mears mentioned that many years ago the Council had discussed the possibility of selling State owned property.  Joe said that Cleaver House would be a great commercial property.  Greg Johnson asked if the Division was allowed to sell properties.  Ray stated that there are two options.  The first is selling or deaccessioning properties but that is not an easy process because the property has to be offered to every other State agency.  In the end, the property could be sold for a minimal amount with a façade easement. 

The second option is the market rental program which the Division recently developed.  Ray discussed the success we have had at the beach house near Delaware Seashore State Park.  He mentioned the possibility of adding two other houses, one at White Clay and one at the Assawoman Canal.  The proceeds from this program help to fund our State Park housing program.  

Ron Vickers added that the process for selling State property is difficult.  The property does have to be offered to other State agencies and the Division may have to gain approval of the Open Space Council and the legislature.  
Ray said that the Division has a backlog of old houses.  He mentioned the Niven House at White Clay Creek and stated that it needs about $250, 000 in work.  It is located in a historic district and might rent for $2000 - $2200 per month.  He said there are 5 houses sitting vacant a White Clay Creek and a total of 9 historic houses on the Park.  The Division will be going out for an RFP for realty services which will aid with the market rental program.  Greg Johnson voiced his support if this program allows the Division to fix- up and maintain these properties and generates revenue through the rental property.  

Joe Smack asked if the Warrington House is a candidate for the rental program.  Ray said that because of its state of disrepair, he does not believe it is eligible.  Ray stated that the return on investment for the property is, “not there”. 

Clyde Shipman stated that it seems like the Division’s direction at Port Penn has changed so it might make sense to unload that property.  Ron Mears recalled having a master plan meeting at Port Penn years ago. Ron Vickers described the culture in the 1990’s when acquisition funds were more available.  Clyde stated that “back in the day” rehab funds were available too.
Ron Mears commented that the Cleaver House is a menace to the Park because of its condition. Joe Smack commented that he is glad to hear about the market rental property program.  

Clyde Shipman asked what was going to happen with the Military History Museum.  Ray stated they are on a regular lease so there will be negotiations.  Ray does not feel that adapting the duplex is the best idea. (Note: At the time of the meeting, the property was actually under curatorship which expired following the completion of Burton Hall curatorship.  The Burton Hall curatorship is now cancelled.) 
5.  Delaware Land and Water Conservation Trust Funds – No report given.
Ron Mears saw in the newspaper that they are still talking about doing away with Land and   Water Conservation.  Ray clarified that the discussion is regarding the amount that will be in the open space budget.  He stated that they are trying to force fully-funding the ag-side but that there is nothing included regarding open space.  The Division has changed the way that we accept DTF Grants.  So in the fall we will receive a flurry of applications, instead of having applications trickle in throughout the year.  There will be a hard deadline for the applications; this fits in with the cycle of the payout from our trust funds. 
III. 
Public Comment – None. 
IV. 
  Staff Reports
Director Bivens shared the News Journal report regarding free surf fishing permits to special interest groups.  Ray said the reporter, John Starkey, had worked on the story for several months and he did an excellent job.  Ray stated there is a News Journal poll asking readers if there should be giveaways.  Seventy percent of the people who voted said no.
A.  Policy/Legislation – Ray Bivens reported. 
The Division received a petition from the Delaware Sportsmen Alliance requesting that the Division change our regulations to allow concealed carry of weapons in Parks.  The Department declined their request.  
Ray shared the Division’s carry over report.  The Division is $1.6M ahead of last year’s numbers.  The Division needs to determine how much of that increase is due to the surge of people buying their permits prior to the price increase.  Ray stated that, “our spending has not spiked but we are trying to do some things that we have needed to do for years.”  Ray provided the example of hiring a mason for Fort Delaware and providing him/her with interns for assistance.

Ray thanked Ron Breeding, Isaac Daniels and Clyde for coming to the ribbon cutting ceremony at the Delaware Seashore Campground. 

Ray also shared that the day before the meeting, the Division completed $1M bathroom worth of bath house improvements at Cape Henlopen.  The Division continues to make improvements in campgrounds throughout the State. At Killens one of the loops was upgraded to 50 amp service.  At Lums, this fall, we will be running the sewer and electrical hook ups to the sites for future cabins.  Funding for the Lums project is coming from a loan so the Division will be paying debt-service for waste-water improvements and water improvements at Cape.  Greg Abbott said the cost is $240K per year.  Ray said the Division will see another bump in minimum wage, funding for that will come out of the $1.6M.   So the Division is prudently using the funds.  
Ron Mears asked if there were any plans to enhance parking at Cape Henlopen.  Ray said that we opened additional parking at the Biden Center and added additional parking at Herring Point but that Cape Henlopen’s dictates the number of parking spots within the park. He said the Division is working to provide early warning for visitors headed to the park, letting them know through billboards, social media, and via DelDOT’s radio announcements that the park is at capacity.    

 Ron Mears asked if there were plans to build additional cabins at Cape.   Ray stated that we will be building six new cabins because the occupancy of existing cabins has been so high.  This will result in a cluster of 10-12 cabins total.  Ron Mears asked if the cabins have plumbing.  Ray stated they do not but the installation of the new bath house brings the total of bath houses in the Cape campground to three. The Division plans to turn the current bath house into a camp store and laundry facility.  Ray stated, “this will also provide some electric sites so that people that are on oxygen machines won’t have to run a generator.”  

B. Section Updates – A handout was provided to the Council and highlights were discussed.
1.  Personnel – Provided in handout.    
2.  Office of Administration – Greg Abbott reported.
Greg highlighted several entries in the handout which pertained to creative services including website and E-Newsletter statistics, the 50th anniversary logos, interns, Forewinds Hospitality, the Green Corps and Parks Corp, host positions, Americorps and NCCC.
Greg made several references to the Marketing Services section including partnering with the University of Delaware and Go Ape, our new social media strategy, and the Hershey RV Show & Expo.

Greg reviewed the Business Services report and shared that in the fall, surf fishing permits will be sold through the point of sale program.  He stated that Cape Henlopen is still experiencing connectivity issues.  He talked about the expanded retail program and shared highlights of changes to the campground reservation system.  

Greg Johnson commented that the E-Newsletters are very well done and Greg Abbott shared that staff is developing 5-6 of these each year. 

Ray added that the National Park Service, in celebration of their 100th Anniversary, will be handing out free park passes to all 4th graders.  This would be a huge hit to the Division’s budgets so we are working cooperatively and will have a “free day” allowing the public to come in and celebrate and attend a special program.  Ray said that the NPS will be doing a major marketing campaign and our stuff will tie into that.   

Greg shared that we still have 60 unfilled intern positions.   He stated that lack of housing is an issue for us.

Greg  stated that the Green Corps and the Parks Corp will assist with our environmental stewardship program.  He also added that the volunteer hosts log 24 hours a week working for the park in exchange for free camping.

Clyde asked how the golf courses are doing.  Greg Abbott provided an update and stated they are doing very well.  Greg explained the current contract and the RFP renewal process for that contract. The current contract is in effect until 2023.  Ray added that having one company manage both courses is beneficial.  
Clyde shared with the Council that the Bridge 88.7 is an advocate for state parks.  The station mentions Delaware State Parks often and announcers share stories of their good experiences in our parks.  Greg said that he and Ray had noticed the same thing last year.  Greg reached out to them and staff from the station did a training session at GoApe.  They have also held family events in our parks including one at Killens where we parked 400 cars of people in attendance.    

Greg provided an update on SB75 and the process that the cash management board is utilizing to select the investment firms who will manage the endowments.  The goal for the return on investment is 7%.   The contract for the company(s) selected is 5 years.  
Greg stated that the Division saw an additional $100K in revenue through the partnership with GoApe. Ron Mears asked if we should look at having another course put in a southern park.  Greg stated that he and Ray had met with the staff from Go Ape and toured several locations.  At this point, GoApe is evaluating the sites but they are opening several courses around the country so we will have to see what develops.
3. Operations and Programming – Paul Nicholson reported.
Ray informed the Council that this would be Paul Nicholson’s last meeting.  He is retiring after 37 years with the Division. The Council applauded his efforts.
Paul highlighted several entries in the handout including the re-launch of the Time Traveler Program, the Supervisory Development Training, and Children In Nature efforts.  

Paul shared that Jim McAllister won the Division’s motivator award and Mike Moyer received the Achiever Award.  Paul talked about the work in the meadows at Brandywine Creek and the new Bob Cat the Division purchased, and announced that George Walton graduated from the Police Academy on February 6th.  
Paul stated that there were major flooding issues at Fort Delaware, the Coastal Defense Study Group is visiting that Park, and that Park Superintendent Becky Webb is retiring.
Paul mentioned that Ken Farrall, Park Administrator in the Dover Office, is also retiring.  

He shared that the Governor planted a tree to commemorate Killens Pond’s 50th anniversary.  The Governor and his Cabinet also attended a volunteer service day with 4th grade students from Lake Forest.  

At Trap Pond 70 dead trees were removed from the walk-in tent site. The wood was chopped up by prisoners and will become a revenue source at our campground stores Gary Focht stated that an Oak blight is almost epidemic in Trap.  Staff is planting additional trees to try and keep the integrity of the canopy..  
Paul described environmental stewardship projects that are taking place in White Clay Creek and Lums Pond.  The Bob Cat was used to remove invasive species including autumn olive and mile-a-minute weed.  Gary Focht commented that the Bob Cat is able to do five times the work of two men. 
               4.  Planning, Preservation and Development –   Ron Vickers reported.

        Ron highlighted several trails and pathways initiatives including the Tri-Valley Trail, the 
                    Brandywine Creek Trail plan, the Assawoman Canal Trail which will be opening the end of 

                    May, the Holts Landing Trail, the Fork Branch Nature Preserve in Kenton, and the Council 

                    on Greenways and Trails.

                    He also reported on DTF grants and park endowment, the improvement project on Howell 
                    School Road, the Brandywine Creek Watershed study, a presentation in western Sussex, the 

                    Walkable-Bikeable Rally, the updated tear off map production and the level of service
                    analyses. 


       The Division received the SCORP Excellent Award and staff from the Park Resources 

                    collaborated on the nomination for the NRPA State Park Gold Medal Award.  Ray stated

                    that he hopes that the Division will be a finalist in the selection process. 

                    There were open space acquisitions at several Parks including Trap Pond, Alapocas Run, and 
                    in Auburn Heights where a new trail is set to open in September. There were also two 

                    acquisitions made for the Division of Fish and Wildlife. 

                    Ron shared information about several capital projects that are happening:
· Auburn Heights – they are updating entrance roads and buildings are coming down

· Bellevue State Park – the tennis center demolition was scheduled to start but the company that is doing that work has been pulled to work on the hazardous building which burned at Bancroft Mills.  The building at Bancroft was going to be demolished and remediated.  Arson is suspected in the fire and the Division has surveillance tape of the suspects.

· Park Road – replanting grass along the roadside (for the third time)

· Holts Landing – working on getting the drawings done for the boat ramp

· Killens Pond – the pool rehab is on hold because no money has been allocated.  Ray said that planning is continuing on that project so we will be ready to implement Phase I if funding becomes available.

· Trap Pond – the parking lot at Bethesda Church is finished and we are going out to bid on the bathroom.  

· Wilmington State Parks – the monkey house demo will start this week.  

                  Ron Mears asked what the plans are for the Bethesda Church.  Ray said it is being used for 

                  events.  The park staff believes that once the restrooms are in, the number of weddings at the 

                  church will increase.  Ron Mears asked if it is a revenue generator and how we ended up with

                  the church.  Ron Vickers stated that it is an historic building that the Division wanted to 

                  protect. 

      Ron Mears asked about Raccoon Pond and Ron Vickers shared that is was purchased in 1932

                  and was the first State Fish and Wildlife property acquired.  

                  Ray provided information regarding the Faulkner property and discussed the various ways the

                  Division could use and protect that property.   

V. 
Old Business

A.   Ray has received two online petitions, one is to allow night-time mountain-biking at White    Clay Creek through the Trail Spinners.  Several legislators are supportive of this initiative and the Division is working on that.
The second petition came after the exclusive meeting with the Delaware Mobile Surf Fisherman (DMS).  The Mobile Surf Fisherman did not like the idea of the reservation system.  A major purpose of their existence is to fight for access.  They feel that a reservation system restricts access.  They are supportive of other measures but their petition encouraged the Division to enforce the rules that are already on the books.  Ray will be attending their executive board meeting and their membership meeting and will ask them to be a partner to Parks.  Ray said that in the spirit of wanting us to enforce the rules on the books, the Division has developed a memorandum that allows the Director to eliminate stacking on the surf fishing beaches.  This will limit the number of vehicles on the beach because there is only so much room for vehicles.  This is not the ideal situation because it will likely cause more user interaction problems.  But it will make it very clear who is actively fishing.  The Division plans to put out a press release next week and is hoping that it will include a quote from the DMS President supporting our efforts.  Ray went surf fishing with the president and discussed the petition and alternative ways to communicate with the Division.  Ray feels like the Division did everything possible to have a good dialog about this issue. Ray stated there are a lot of people who don’t care about surf fishing and who just want to drive on the beach or want surf fishermen off the beach.  Jim White reiterated what Ray said and stated that there are a lot of people who have “about had it” with the way the beaches are now.  Jim said, “he doesn’t think it would take very much at all to stir that pot up and have a huge contingency coming out and saying this is crazy.  We did, at one time have the best beaches on the east coast, now there are just a bunch of people sitting in their vehicles partying, with lines in the water.  And we know that’s the case on certain days so the real surf fisherman should get on board with us and start protecting real surf fishing.” Ron Mears shared a story regarding retired state trooper and current Representative Steve Smyk’s Facebook account.  Ron had responded to a post from a lady who said there were too many restrictions on surf fishing and cars on the beach.  In his response, Ron stated that surf fishing licenses were for fishermen only and that there are people who purchase the license just to ride in their pick-up with their cooler of beer.  They want to stop and drink their beer and have their parties.  The lady responded via Facebook post that she didn’t think that “this Ronald Mears” knows what he is talking about but she can see he’s going to cause trouble for us.   
Steve Savidge talked about how this initiative will help ensure the safety of our rangers.  He gave an example of a situation which took place on the beach during the Labor Day weekend when 150 people “parked 5 and 6 deep” were partying into the night.  The Division received complaints about it.  There was only one officer on duty that night and it was unsafe for him to wade into the crowd alone.  Using the State Police as back-up was not an option because they could not get on the beach in their vehicles.   Steve thinks this initiative may cause more issues for the rangers but the Division has to do something.  The surf fisherman are concerned that the rangers are not enforcing the regulations but the Division has increased our seasonal personnel by 30 or 40% to try and attack this issue, every other weekend they do surf fishing checks with the volunteer park watch people.  They check everyone coming on the beach to make sure they have their equipment and they educate visitors on being actively engaged.  Steve said that 70% of the enforcement the rangers do on Saturday and Sunday is related to actively engaged fishing. It’s a losing battle for the rangers because people know how to bend the rules.  If visitors cast a sinker or a spark plug out, they can’t catch a fish so a ticket can be written but if they have hooks on the line in the water and they have bait in the vehicle, the rangers have no case.  The rangers can sit and watch and then approach and say for the last 30 minutes or an hour you haven’t touched your fishing rod then you are not actively engaged in fishing.  But with only making a couple cases a day, this is not getting to the issue.  Steve feels the single stacking will cause an issue for the rangers but he’s not sure it will be as bad as the issue we currently have.   
Clyde suggested putting a regulation in place allowing the ranger to pull a person’s tag if they are not complying.  He also suggested that everyone who is getting a surf fishing permit should be required to take a class. Ray said that was definitely a possibility. 
Ray said that he feels the Division should limit the number of tags sold, which would limit access, however he does not feel that the surf fishing community would be supportive of that.  Clyde voiced his disappointment at the lack of support because the proposal to limit access was only at one park and only on weekends during the non-peak fishing season. 
Clyde asked if the surf fisherman were in support of the ladies auxiliary bill.  Ray stated that they are not taking a stance on the bill. Ray stated that if the Division does limit the number of tags distributed (for instance 12,000 tags) and 4,000 tags are distributed to firefighters, only 8,000 tags can be sold, which is limiting the resource too.  Ray expressed confidence that the new leadership at DMS will be willing to engage with the Division.  
Ron Vickers stated that the issues surrounding surf fishing have been on-going and shared some history with the Council regarding surf fishing at the Delaware beaches.  At one time (approximately 25 years ago), fishing took place on even or odd days.  He also shared that he lives in a neighborhood where 80% of his neighbors have surf fishing permits but that he doesn’t know how many of them fish.  He stated that they are loading up their cars on the weekends because it is cheaper and easier to go out on the beach than to go into Rehoboth or into Lewes because they have raised their parking rates.   Clyde added that he spoke with a constituent at a meeting who told him, “it is all about them being able to take their beer too.”  Clyde posed the question, “where else can you drive your vehicle, pull right up to the ocean, drink your beer and have fun?”

Greg Johnson said that this has happened quickly because in the last 15 or 20 years everyone has 4-wheel drive vehicles, SUVs, and utility vehicles.  Greg said that he spent a week on vacation and he was running on the sand and ran into the lines of fisherman who were using lake and pond poles for surf fishing.  He said the amount of people, specifically in the last 6 or 7 years, has exploded.

Ron Mears asked if giving the ladies auxiliary surf permits is really going to make an impact.  He stated the damage is already done.  Ray explained that the “ladies auxiliary bill” will redefine what a member is.  Currently, in order to qualify for the pass, a member has to attend 20% of the calls at the fire hall and the application has to be signed off at the State-level.  If the new bill passes, each individual fire house will decide how many hours of service a firefighter need to qualify for the surf permit resulting in an increase in the number of permits being distributed at no charge. Ray said it would be helpful in the long-term management of this issue if the fee language remains in the bond bill.  Ray said we will not have to revisit the daily entrance or the annual pass costs any time soon.  He said that revisiting the surf fishing permit fees may be necessary, not from a revenue stance, but as a means to manage the activity. Jim White stated that raising the prices might affect the surf fisherman more than the people that are, “doing what we don’t want them to do”.   Greg Johnson stated that the tags are actually, “beach vehicle access tags, except for the serious surf fisherman who are actually fishing.” Ron Mears shared a story about the struggles that true fisherman face when dealing with folks who are not there to fish.  Ron Mears stated that this is a beach problem it’s not a surf fishermen problem. Ray shared that at one time we had some ugly issues in our campgrounds when people had to get and wait for sites; the reservation system helped to alleviate those issues.  Ray feels that reservations for beach access is ultimately where the Division will end up.  Active Network is looking for a system that can accommodate us.  Ray stated that implementing a reservation system will be an uphill battle. 
Steve Savidge explained the numerous steps the Division is taking to inform the public of the single stacking regulation.  He said that he doesn’t want to have to write tickets for offenders so at the beginning of the summer rangers and patrol officers will be educating visitors on how to comply.  

Clyde suggested that the Council make a motion to support the Division’s efforts.  The Council agreed.  Clyde suggested the motion show the Council’s report in allowing the Division to manage the surf fishing permit issue through the use of a reservation system and that the Council opposes the proposed ladies auxiliary bill and all future giveaways of surf fishing permits.  Clyde’s also suggested the motion include a request that legislators keep the “fee language” in all future Bond Bills.  
In addition, Clyde suggested the Council write a letter to the Natural Resources Committee, or the legislators involved, regarding these issues.  Ron Mears will sign the letter on behalf of the Council.  

Ray commented that the Council’s support is as important as the support of the surf fishermen.
Ron Mears summarized the motion stating that the Council opposes the bill for the ladies auxiliary and Clyde reiterated, “and all other giveaways”; the Council feels the overcrowding on the beaches could be solved by a “head count” (reservation system); and the Council supports retaining fee language in the Bond Bill.
Joe Smack made the motion that a letter be drafted which outlines the Council support for:

· opposing all giveaways  

· initiating the reservation system

· retaining the fee language in the Bond Bill

 Clyde Shipman seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  
Clyde made the suggestion that the Council members each contact a legislator to voice their concerns about the ladies auxiliary bill and support of the Division.

B.  The Brandywine Creek Trail plan will be discussed at the next meeting. 

. 
VI.  
New Business
A. Ray attended the DRPS conference on February 19th.  At that conference, awards were presented and Ron Mears was recognized for his dedication to and 22 years of work on the Parks and Recreation Council.  Mr. Mears was unable to attend the conference so Ray presented him with his award at the Council meeting.  
B. Clyde requested that the Division give Council members an identification card which would allow them to enter the park without paying an entrance fee and would also allow them to attend programs at no charge as representatives of the public.  Clyde suggested that the pass would identify each Council member and display the date their term expires.  Ray agreed to “look into IDs for the Council and have something ready for the next meeting”. 
VII.  
   Upcoming Events
A. The next meeting of the Council will be held in the Center for the Inland Bays or the Indian River Marina conference room.  Meeting there will provide the Council the opportunity to see the new campground and the Assawoman Trail.  We will order lunch from Hammerheads.
B. Ron Breeding explained the purpose of Healthy Kids Day and provided the logistics of the event. Ron Breeding stated that attendance numbers have declined.  Two years ago, 1200 fourth grade students attended, last year just over 900 attended and this year 450 attended.  Ron has talked with the schools and the teachers are blaming it on the state testing.  Ron Breeding is a member of the Child In Nature group and he is very disappointed that the Department of Education does not work with State Parks better.  Ron Breeding feels if DOE would simply put an announcement out, attendance would be greater.  He said he does not know if there is a transition taking place and staff isn’t getting the word.  Edie and Greg Johnson suggested that financing might be an issue for the schools.  The cost of buses and the justification needed to get approval is tough. Ron Mears asked what it cost to run Healthy Kids Day.  Ron Breeding said that actual cost is between $1,000 -$2,000.  But if you took into consideration staff time and volunteer time along with the cost of materials, the event costs approximately $12,000. Ron Breeding said they are planning a second Healthy Kids Day at Killens in the fall.  
VII.  
Meeting Adjournment 
The chairman called for a motion to adjourn.  Clyde Shipman made the motion and Greg Johnson seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 11:56 a.m. [image: image1.png]
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